
Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on achieving the 10 % electricity interconnection target – Making Europe’s electricity grid fit for 2020, adopted by the Commission on 23 March 2016
1.
Rapporteur: Peter ERIKSSON (Greens/EFA/SE)

2.
EP reference number: A8-0330/2015 / P8_TA-PROV(2015)0445
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 15 December 2015
4.
Subject: Making Europe's electricity grid fit for 2020
5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Industry, Research and Energy (ITRE)

6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
The resolution welcomes the Commission's strategy for reaching an electricity interconnection target of 10% by 2020 and also supports the subsequent target of 15% by 2030 for reasons of better functioning of the internal market and sustainability. It recognises that electricity interconnection is one of the key preconditions for completing an integrated internal electricity market. The 2030 target should, however, be based on a variety of parameters on which technical discussion should start soon (paragraphs 9 and 37). The resolution calls on the Commission to ensure an inclusive consultation process (paragraph 16), to explain the ranking of the Projects of Common Interest, and to report annually to the European Parliament (paragraph 18). It asks the Commission to assess how the fast-track planning is implemented and complied with (paragraph 20) and to assess a single one-stop-shop in this respect (paragraph 22). It asks for sufficient competences and resources for ACER, also in information gathering on individual cross-border transmission capacity (paragraph 25). It urges the Commission to further encourage investment in best available technology, review the financing rules with a view to streamlining them, and strengthen incentives for further investments in the grid (paragraph 27).
7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

With regard to the 2030 interconnection target, the Commission is setting up an expert group to look at the different parameters and regional specificities (paragraphs 9 and 37). The Commission is constantly improving the consultation and transparency of the process surrounding the projects of common interest, e.g. by holding meetings with stakeholders on the projects that solicit most discussion as done in June 2015, and by inviting stakeholders to the non-confidential parts of the Regional Groups meetings (paragraph 16). The Commission accepts the invitation to annually present progress with the projects of common interest (paragraph 18). The Commission will look into the best way of furthering best available technologies and strengthening incentives for grid investment, as part of its review of the Regulation (paragraph 27). The Commission has launched a study into the implementation of the permitting process by the Member States. This study is nearing completion (paragraphs 20, 22). The Commission agrees with Parliament's assessment of the important role of ACER (paragraph 25).
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